
BODORGAN MARINE LIMITED 

ESTATE OFFICE 

BODORGAN 

ANGLESEY LL62 5LP 

 

 

The Planning Inspectorate 

monaoffshorewindproject@planninginspectorate.gov.uk  

          

7 August 2024 

 

Dear Sirs, 

Interested Party Reference Number 20048554: Written Representations 

These written representations are made on behalf of Interested Party 20048554 and follow 

this IP’s initial representations made in May 2024 and the reply thereto of the Applicant.  

These earlier representations are set out for convenience below. 

 

 



 
 

This IP’s further Written Representations are set out below: 

 

1. By way of introduction to this IP:  

 

a. Bodorgan Marine is a relatively new entity established, among other purposes, to 

take advantage of the potential for offshore aquaculture in the waters of North 

Wales.  

 

b. Its founder, Sir George W. Meyrick Bt., Is a former Chancellor of Bangor 

University and a significant Anglesey littoral landowner. 

 

2. The essence of these Written Representations: the Applicant has not discharged and is 

failing to discharge its statutory and policy obligations in relation to how it addresses 

fisheries/mitigation activities, and in particular co-location, consultation and the 

enhancement of fisheries in Welsh waters. 

 

3. Brief details of where the Applicant has gone wrong: 

 

a. The Applicant has misunderstood the meaning of co-location as this term is 

understood in Welsh waters. The Parties disagree on this point. 

 

b. The Applicant has given no thought to the potential for new forms of fishing and 

certainly has given no thought to the potential of co-located aquaculture which is 

recognised to be the form of co-location with greatest potential. The Parties 

appear to agree on this point. 

 

c. The Applicant has not consulted with the well-established North Wales 

aquaculture industry. The Parties agree on this point. 

 



d. The Applicant’s mitigation proposals have not been designed to enhance 

fisheries. What the Applicant’s mitigation proposals, rather, do is take steps to 

preserve part of the status quo. The Parties appear to disagree on this point.  

 

4. As a first and essential step we urge the Applicant to make contact with the North Wales 

aquaculture community and engage in proper consultation. We suggest that Professor 

Lewis Levay of Bangor University and Mr. James Wilson of DeepDock would be 

appropriate representatives of the North Wales aquaculture industry. 

 

5. We ask PINS to add the 2020 CEFAS Report“Welsh National Marine Plan: A review of 

the potential for co-existence of different sectors in the Welsh Marine Plan Area”, , to the 

document library. We understand that the Applicant has no objections to this proposal.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Bodorgan Marine Limited 


